
$OEDQ\�2SWLRQV�6FKRRO� 
*UHDWHU�$OEDQ\�3XEOLF�
6FKRRO�'LVWULFW 

Dear Students: 

Well…..2020 is winding 
down and I’m sure you can 
all agree that it has been 
an interesting year to say 
the least!   

Although there have been 
many different challenges 
for me, both personally and 
professionally over the 
course of the year, what I 
will remember most about 
2020 is becoming your prin-
cipal. I am proud of every 
one of you for your efforts 
over the course of the first 
trimester. I also know that 
it’s only going to get better 
as we get closer to the real-
ity of returning to on-
campus instruction. 

I would like to take this 
opportunity to introduce 
Florence Angima and wel-
come her into the AOS fam-
ily.  Ms. Florence will be 
working with our GED stu-
dents in the testing process 
while also supporting our 
Special Education program.   

I would also like to intro-
duce Gina Paynter, who is 
our new custodian, and has 
been doing an exceptional 
job taking care of our build-

ing. We are excited for you 
to meet and get to know 
them both. 

I know there have been 
some questions as to why 
we are changing our sched-
ule for the second tri-
mester, so I’d like to pro-
vide you with the rationale 
for those changes. The new 
schedule needed to provide 
for the possibility of you 
returning to in-person in-
struction at some point 
during the second tri-
mester.  With that being a 
possibility, the safety of 
students and staff were at 
the forefront of every deci-
sion made while developing 
the schedule.   

We also wanted to develop 
a schedule that could work 
both virtually and in-
person, which this schedule 
does.  We also took into 
account feedback provided 
by students, parents, and 
staff, to make some minor 
adjustments to the “bell” 
schedule. 

Lastly, I want to again 
stress the importance of 
attending ROCKS. It is our 
plan for you to connect with 

your peers while also hav-
ing another positive rela-
tionship with an AOS staff 
member.  We will be offer-
ing career-related learning 
opportunities for you to 
also experience during this 
time.  It is our goal that 
every student leaving AOS 
either with a diploma or a 
GED, will also do so with a 
plan for life after AOS.  

I can’t wait to meet you in 
person and look forward to 
when we can all be on cam-
pus and experience the 
unique qualities that make 
AOS so special. 

I would like to personally 
wish you all a safe and 
healthy holiday season. I 
look forward to meeting 
and seeing you all in the 
new year. 

Take care, 

Mr. Hannan  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  ϭ Ϯ 
ZK�<^�ϵ͗ϯϬ-ϭϬ 
'ƵĞƐƚ�^ƉĞĂŬĞƌ͗ 
WŚĂŐĂŶ͛Ɛ��ĞĂƵƚǇ�

ϯ ϰ����>�^d���z�K&�
d,��d�ZD�
;dƌŝŵĞƐƚĞƌ�ϭ͕�
'ƌĂĚŝŶŐ�WĞƌŝŽĚ�ϮͿ 

ϱ 

ϲ ϳ���EK�^�,KK>͗�
'ƌĂĚŝŶŐ��ĂǇ 
�ŽŽŬƐͬ^ĐŚĞĚƵůĞƐ͗�
ϭϬĂŵ-ϮƉŵ 

ϴ����&ŝƌƐƚ�ĚĂǇ�ŽĨ�
dƌŝŵĞƐƚĞƌ�Ϯ͕�
'ƌĂĚŝŶŐ�WĞƌŝŽĚ�ϭ�
;ŶĞǁ�ĐůĂƐƐĞƐͿ 

ϵ 
ZK�<^�ϵ͗ϯϬ-ϭϬ 
'ƵĞƐƚ�^ƉĞĂŬĞƌ͗ 
�ůďĂŶǇ�&ŝƌĞ��ĞƉƚ͗͘ 
ϵ͗ϯϬĂŵ 

ϭϬ���Hanukkah 
begins 

ϭϭ ϭϮ 

ϭϯ ϭϰ ϭϱ ϭϲ 
ZK�<^�ϵ͗ϯϬ-ϭϬ 

ϭϳ ϭϴ 
Hanukkah ends 

ϭϵ 

ϮϬ Ϯϭ 
EK�^�,KK>͗�
tŝŶƚĞƌ��ƌĞĂŬ 

ϮϮ Ϯϯ Ϯϰ Ϯϱ 
Christmas  
Day 

Ϯϲ 

Ϯϳ Ϯϴ Ϯϵ ϯϬ ϯϭ :ĂŶƵĂƌǇ�ϭ��������
New Year’s 
Day 

Ϯ 
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ϯ ϰ 
�ůĂƐƐĞƐ�ƌĞƐƵŵĞ 

ϱ ϲ 
ZK�<^�ϵ͗ϯϬ-ϭϬ 

ϳ ϴ ϵ 

ϭϬ ϭϭ ϭϮ ϭϯ 
ZK�<^�ϵ͗ϯϬ-ϭϬ 

ϭϰ ϭϱ ϭϲ 

ϭϳ ϭϴ 
EK�^�,KK>͗�
D><��ĂǇ 

ϭϵ ϮϬ 
ZK�<^�ϵ͗ϯϬ-ϭϬ 

Ϯϭ ϮϮ Ϯϯ 

Ϯϰ Ϯϱ Ϯϲ Ϯϳ 
ZK�<^�ϵ͗ϯϬ-ϭϬ 

Ϯϴ Ϯϵ����&/E�>^͗ 
>�^d���z�K&�
'Z��/E'� 
W�Z/K� 

ϯϬ 

&ĞďƌƵĂƌǇ�ϭ�� 
School Counselor  
Appreciation 
Week 

Ϯ��EK�^�,KK>͗�
'ƌĂĚŝŶŐ��ĂǇ 
�ŽŽŬƐͬ^ĐŚĞĚƵůĞƐ͗�
ϭϬĂŵ-ϮƉŵ 

ϯ����&ŝƌƐƚ�ĚĂǇ�ŽĨ�
dƌŝŵĞƐƚĞƌ�Ϯ͕�
'ƌĂĚŝŶŐ�WĞƌŝŽĚ�Ϯ�
;ŶĞǁ�ĐůĂƐƐĞƐͿ 

&Žƌ�ƚŚĞ�ůĂƚĞƐƚ�ĐĂůĞŶĚĂƌ�ƵƉĚĂƚĞƐ͕�ƉůĞĂƐĞ�ǀŝƐŝƚ�ŽƵƌ�ǁĞďƐŝƚĞ�ĐĂůĞŶĚĂƌ�Ăƚ�
ĂŽƐ͘ĂůďĂŶǇ͘ŬϭϮ͘Žƌ͘ƵƐ͘�zŽƵ�ĐĂŶ�ĂůƐŽ�ǀŝĞǁ�ƵƉĐŽŵŝŶŐ�ŐƵĞƐƚ�ƐƉĞĂŬĞƌƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĐĂƌĞĞƌͬĐŽůůĞŐĞ�
ŽƉƉŽƌƚƵŶŝƟĞƐ�ŽŶ�ǇŽƵƌ��ŽƵŶƐĞůŝŶŐ��ĂŶǀĂƐ�ĐŽƵƌƐĞ�ƵŶĚĞƌ�ƚŚĞ��ĂƌĞĞƌƐ�ƉĂŐĞ�ĂŶĚ��ŽůůĞŐĞ�
ƉĂŐĞ͘��ŵĂŝů�Dƌ͘��ŝĂǌ�ĨŽƌ�ŵŽƌĞ�ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ�Ăƚ�ŐĂďĞ͘ĚŝĂǌΛĂůďĂŶǇ͘ŬϭϮ͘Žƌ͘ƵƐ͘ 

January 2021 



 

$26�:HOFRPHV�7ZR�1HZ�6WDII�0HPEHUV 
It is with great excitement that we 
welcome two new members to the 
AOS family.  

Florence Angima is 
new to AOS as our 
GED testing coor-
dinator, and she 
will also be provid-
ing assistance with 
our Special Educa-
tion program.  

Ms. Florence is from Kenya and came 
to the United States 24 years ago to 
get her Master’s degree in Family 
Studies in Texas.  

She has experience working with low
-income families and victims of do-

,PSRUWDQW�,QIRUPDWLRQ 
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mestic violence, and has worked in 
schools, administrative work, and in 
hospitals.  

She was drawn to AOS because she has 
a passion for helping people and wants 
to be there for people when they need it, 
even if that just means listening to 
them. She is so grateful to be here and 
feels like she has found a good family in 
AOS.  

She is married and has 
a daughter at OSU and 
a son at Corvallis High 
School.  

Gina Paynter is our new 
custodian. Originally 
from Washington, she 

grew up in Idaho, where she worked 
on orchards and farms and as a 
grounds keeper for the City of Boise 
and the airport.  

In addition, she has worked with spe-
cial needs students, with prisoner 
rehabilitation, and has run her own 
daycare.  

Ms. Paynter is married and a daugh-
ter who is 24 and a son who is 21, 
both of which graduated from West 
Albany High School.  

She is happy to be at AOS and shared 
that she can feel the love of this 
school, even in virtual.  

Welcome both! 

COUNSELING SERVICES 

Every AOS student has been invit-
ed to join Mrs. Harryman’s Coun-
seling Canvas page, where there 
are a variety of resources including 
mental health, college and career 
information, virtual guest speak-
ers for college and career, family 
resources, academic and technolo-
gy support, and more! Be sure to 
check it out.  

If you need anything or would like 
to schedule a time to chat with 
Mrs. Harryman, please do not hes-
itate to ask: 

Anna.harryman@albany.k12.or.us 

^K�/�>�D��/�͗ 

“Like” us on Facebook at: 

 www.facebook.com/albanyoptions 

“Follow” us on Instagram at: 

 @AlbanyOptionsSchool 

SNACK PACKS: 

AOS offers free snack packs every week to stu-
dents upon request. If you would like to re-

ceive this free service, let Mrs. Harryman or 
Mr. Diaz know! 

GRADES 

Parents and Guardians, 

You are able to check your stu-
dent’s grades on Pinnacle, just 
like in the past.  

You can access the Gradebook at: 
https://aos.albany.k12.or.us/stud
ents-parents/pinnacle/   

and use your assigned DBN 
number to log in.  

Need your number? Just call the 
school.  

,�s����:K�͍ 

^ƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ĐĂŶ�ĞĂƌŶ��ŽŽƉĞƌĂƟǀĞ�tŽƌŬ��ǆͲ
ƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞ�ĞůĞĐƟǀĞ�ĐƌĞĚŝƚ�ĨŽƌ�ŚĂǀŝŶŐ�Ă�ũŽď͘�
�ŵĂŝů�DƌƐ͘�,ĂƌƌǇŵĂŶ�ŝĨ�ǇŽƵ�ŚĂǀĞ�ĂŶǇ�

ƋƵĞƐƟŽŶƐ�Ăƚ͗� 

Anna.harryman@albany.k12.or.us  

zŽƵ�ĐŽƵůĚ�ĞĂƌŶ�ĂƐ�ŵƵĐŚ�ĂƐ�Ϯ͘Ϭ�ĞůĞĐƟǀĞ�
ĐƌĞĚŝƚƐ�ĨŽƌ�ǁŽƌŬ�ǇŽƵ͛ƌĞ�ĂůƌĞĂĚǇ�ĚŽŝŶŐ͊ 

Need More Support? 
^ƚƌƵŐŐůŝŶŐ�ŝŶ�ĐůĂƐƐĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĨĞĞů�ůŝŬĞ�ǇŽƵ�ŶĞĞĚ�ŵŽƌĞ�ƐƵƉƉŽƌƚ͍�WůĞĂƐĞ�ůĞƚ�ƵƐ�ŬŶŽǁ͊�tĞ�ŚĂǀĞ�ƐǇƐƚĞŵƐ�ŝŶ�

ƉůĂĐĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƌĞƐŽƵƌĐĞƐ�ƚŽ�ŚĞůƉ��ǇŽƵ�ƐƵĐĐĞĞĚ͘�WůĞĂƐĞ�ĞŵĂŝů�DƌƐ͘�,ĂƌƌǇŵĂŶ�Ăƚ͗��ĂŶͲ
ŶĂ͘ŚĂƌƌǇŵĂŶΛĂůďĂŶǇ͘ŬϭϮ͘Žƌ͕�ǁŚŽ�ǁŝůů�ĐŽŽƌĚŝŶĂƚĞ�ǁŝƚŚ�ǇŽƵ͘� 

SENIORS: FAFSA and OR Promise 

If you still need help completing the FAFSA and Oregon Promise, please email 
Mrs. Harryman right away to get help! Mr. Diaz is also available to assist with 
financial aid application for families needing assistance in Spanish. Financial aid 
is first come, first served, so please do not wait to get it done! 



Congratulations to the following stu-
dents who completed their high 
school graduation requirements in 
the past month: 

Mason Nealy 

Anthony Sweat 

AOS in the news! Mrs. Harryman and 
Oliver Lee were in the Albany Demo-
crat-Herald on November 19th in an 
article about GAPS counseling ser-
vices. All of our news stories are ar-
chived on our website at 
https://aos.albany.k12.or.us/announce
ments/aos-in-the-news/ 

Congratulations to Mason Nealy, who 
completed all of his credits for a high 
school diploma on December 7th! Ma-
son is the fourth student to graduate 
from AOS this year! 

*UDGXDWHV 

It’s no understatement to say that it’s 
been rough for us all as of late, and 
that virtual learning has posed many 
challenges. However, I can say with 
confidence that there is light to it all, 
and that I’ve found one such light 
within Mr. Wolfe’s clas-
ses here at AOS.  

It’s not hard to imagine 
that transferring as-
signments normally 
done in a classroom 
into something virtual 
can be a struggle, yet 
Mr. Wolfe has done a 
phenomenal job doing 
just that, which has 
made the transition 
much easier to handle.  

In addition, he has not 
included extra media platforms to 
complete our assignments. This has 
made learning smoother, since some 
of us struggle to adjust to too many 

6WXGHQW�*XHVW�:ULWHU��3V\FKRORJ\�LQ�9LUWXDO�/HDUQLQJ 
new platforms at once. 

Mr. Wolfe has always given us plenty 
of examples to help us better under-
stand and relate to the content of the 
lesson. He has kept that aspect even 
with his virtual teaching. Most of 

these examples are 
ones he has collect-
ed from his, and his 
family’s, own expe-
riences. This not 
only helps us un-
derstand the mate-
rial, but has also 
helped us to be 
more empathetic 
towards each other, 
and in some cases, 
ourselves. 

Since virtual learn-
ing has started, Mr. Wolfe opens every 
class by dancing to an upbeat and fun 
song. This silly action greatly im-
proves my mood, and helps keep mo-

rale high for the entire class. He asks 
every student that logs on how they 
are feeling, and will ask them a ques-
tion that will often correspond with the 
day’s lesson. However, should a stu-
dent prefer not to answer the question, 
he respects the student’s decision and 
will move on without being invasive. 
This is something that I have greatly 
appreciated and enjoyed, because it 
helps everyone either shake off their 
troubles for a moment, or at least feel 
supported enough to proceed with a 
smile. 

Despite the technological challenges of 
virtual learning, Mr. Wolfe has 
adapted very well, and he makes my 
day better each and 
every time! 

Natalya Sajovic is a 
senior at AOS and is a 
guest writer monthly 
for the AOS newslet-
ter. 
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*('�&RPSOHWHUV 
Congratulations to the following stu-
dent who completed the GED; 

Sidnee Meier 

3LFWXUHV�IURP�WKH�0RQWK 

Selfie time! Mr. Wolfe took a pic-
ture with his Psychology class 
the last day of the term. 



You can access it at fafsa.gov.  

Mrs. Harryman is available for in-
person appointments to assist stu-
dents and families with completing 
the FAFSA, OR Promise, and college 
applications. 

The FAFSA opened October 1st, so do 
not wait to complete it.  

If you need assistance completing the 
FAFSA, please reach out to Mrs. Har-
ryman. If you need assistance in 
Spanish, please contact Mr. Diaz.  

Seniors and GED students, you 
should be already be working on your 
plans for after you complete your edu-
cation.  

If you plan on attending any kind of 
post-high school education, please 
complete the FAFSA.  

FAFSA stands for Free Application 
for Federal Student Aid, and is the 
form you complete in order to apply 
for financial aid for college and career 
school.  

The Oregon Promise is another 
funding opportunity for students 
planning on attending community 
college and can be completed online 
at: https://oregonstudentaid.gov/
oregon-promise.aspx.  

GED students: deadlines vary de-
pending on when you receive your 
GED, so check it out right away.  

Undocumented Students: Contact 
Mr. Diaz for support getting financial 
aid by completing the ORSAA.  

$FDGHPLF�$ZDUGV��7ULPHVWHU����*UDGLQJ�3HULRG�� 
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Congratulations to the following stu-
dents who earned academic awards in 
the first six-week grading period: 

 

Ms. Bellando: 

Chyra Carillo—American Literature 

Ashleigh Carmona—Contemporary Lit 

Heidi Cortez-Gonzalez—Film 

 

Mr. Corliss: 

Emma Hernandez—Algebra 1 

Tyra Hawaihalau—Probability & Stats 

Kameron Burford—Digital Media 

 

Ms. Fitzpatrick: 

Braeden Hadlock—Health B 

Isaac Middleton—Health B 

Derek Brenneman—Geometry A 

Kiali Scott—GED 

Christian Mowery—GED 

Christian Woelhert—GED 

 

Mrs. Mitchell: 

Kyleigh Taylor—US History 

Jyssame Ridders—US History 

Dalton Lucas—Cultural Literature 

Braeden Hadlock—Cultural Literature 

Mr. Kenny: 

Serenity Snyder—Oregon History 

 

Mrs. Gillispie: 

Braeden hadlock—Biology 

Jyssame Ridders—Art I 

Madison Alderin—Art I 

Gage Pearson—Observational Science 

Bailey Perkins—Observational Science 

 

Mrs. Glass: 

Kylie Durham—Choices Program 

 

Mrs. Roundy:  

Oliver Lee—World History 

Heidi Cortez-Gonzalez—World History 

Kalea Guyette—British Literature 

Kamarie Buen—British Literature 

Tyra Kawaihalau—Health Occupations 

Liliana Lorenzana—Health Occupations 

 

Mr. Wolfe: 

Natalya Sajovic—Psychology I 

Liliana Lorenzana—Sociology I 

Oliver Lee—Creative Writing 

 

 

HONOR ROLL 

Congratulations to the following 
students who earned Honor Roll: 

 

4.0 GPA: 

Heidi Cortez-Gonzelez 

Tyra Kawaihalau 

Liliana Lorenzana 

Gage Pearson 

Jyssame Ridders 

Madison Alderin 

Kalea Guyette 

Braeden Hadlock 

Dalton Lucas 

Natalya Sajovic 

Kyleigh Taylor 

 

3.5-3.99 GPA: 

Ashleigh Carmona 

Oliver Lee 

 



Albany Options School 
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Phone: 541-967-4563 
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